[bookmark: _GoBack]MISSOURI RIVER ENERGY SERVICES
NOTICE OF 
APPLICATION TO TERMINATE MANDATORY PURPA PURCHASE OBLIGATION

	Notice is hereby given that Missouri Basin Municipal Power Agency d/b/a Missouri River Energy Services (hereinafter “MRES”), on behalf of itself and 33 of its members (“Filing Members”), intends to file with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“Commission”) an application to be relieved of the requirement under Section 210 of the Public Utility Regulatory Policies Act of 1978, as amended (“PURPA”) (16 U.S.C. § 824a-3), and under the Commission’s implementing regulations to enter into new contracts or obligations to purchase energy and capacity made available by qualifying facilities (“QF”) that have a net capacity greater than 20 MW and are located within the Southwest Power Pool, Inc. (“SPP”). The Application is filed pursuant to Section 210(m) of PURPA, 16 U.S.C. § 824a-3(m), and Sections 292.309 and 292.310 of the Commission’s regulations, 18 C.F.R. §§ 292.309 and 292.310 (2012). 

Please be advised that MRES is not seeking relief from its PURPA Purchase Obligation with respect to QFs in the service territory of MRES members located outside the SPP footprint or QFs that are 20 MW or less in the service territory of the Filing Members within SPP. 

The filing is accessible on-line at http://www.ferc.gov, using the “eLibrary” link and is available for review in the Commission’s Public Reference Room in Washington, DC. Any person desiring to intervene or to protest this filing should file a motion with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 888 First Street, NE, Washington, DC 20426.

Inquiries relating to this matter should be addressed to:

Missouri River Energy Services
3724 West Avera Drive
P.O. Box 88920
Sioux Falls, SD 57109-8920
